
 
 

Dear parents/carers and students, 

What a fantastic first week we have had with our sport and music departments leading the way this week. 

Our girls and boys football teams in Year 7, 9, 10 and U16s have represented us for the County Cup 
matches (the Year 7 boys team are pictured below). I am pleased to say we won all matches and are now 
through the Quarter finals for the County League. The girls hockey team have also competed in a 
tournament with the students playing with real determination and as a team to come in third place.  
 

 
 

Twenty of our budding musicians have also taken part in a local music project called EVOLVE this week. 
This project provides our students with an insight into the work that goes into putting on a production 
and also allows them to perform live to a large audience. The second trip on Wednesday 25th January 
2023 allows the students to rehearse and perform their own show at the South Holland Centre.  
The students will give two performances with the first performance at lunchtime to other students of 
Spalding Academy and the second performance in the evening. Our students will invite friends and family 
alongside to support their live music experience. If you wish to obtain tickets, you can do so from the 
South Holland Centre directly. I will certainly be reserving mine! 
 

 

Friday 13th January 2023 

 



This week, our Year 11 students started the National Tutoring Programme where individuals are assigned 
an online tutor to deliver revision materials to support and maximise their grade in a particular subject. 
All of the tutors are undergraduates that have undertaken a rigorous selection process to enable them to 
deliver lessons in their specialist subject area.  The student feedback was very encouraging from their first 
session and we hope that this, along with other platforms such as GCSEPod, will support engaging 
students in a different way of learning and preparation skills for their examinations.  

Year 11 students will also be receiving a mock exam results day next Thursday during afternoon 
registration. This enables students to receive their results in assembly to be able to celebrate their success 
or to utilise the results as a guide for priority areas to target before the summer examinations. I would 
like to remind all Year 11 parents that there are three national dates set aside for summer exams – these 
are Thursday 8th June, Thursday 15th June and Wednesday 28th June 2023. Please do not book any holidays 
before Thursday 29th June 2023 as this time may be needed. 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind parents of a couple of important issues: 

1. Please ensure we have TWO up to date emergency contacts for your child. The Department of 
Education states that all schools should have two emergency contacts on record. For some of 
parents we only hold one. Holding two contacts allows us to determine any absence from school 
quicker and will help us in any emergency situation. We will be contacting all those parents/carers 
that this involves. 

2. For safeguarding reasons, we will only allow children to be collected from school, by a contact on 
our school system. Parents who are collecting their child, due to illness need to come into main 
reception. For safeguarding reasons, we will not allow students to meet parents at the gate. 

Finally, I am pleased to share with you the extra-curricular programme for this term. There are so many 
fantastic activities planned by the staff and we know the students really appreciate participating during 
lunchtime and after-school. 

Your sincerely, 

 

Mrs Jemma Curson 
Head of School, Spalding Academy 

 

 

You can follow Spalding Academy on our official social media platforms as follows: 

• www.instagram.com/SpaldingAcademy  

• www.facebook.com/SpaldingAcademy  

• www.twitter.com/SpaldingSLAT  

  

http://www.instagram.com/SpaldingAcademy
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